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September 

 

1st   Yorke Promenaders 3rd Birthday 

3rd  Adelaide Outlaws Fathers Day Dance 

4th   Sunset Twirlers Fathers Day Dance 

7th   Scoot Back Squares Fathers Day Dance 

12th  Adelaide Outlaws Plus Closed 

14th  Paddle Steamers Flower Power Dance 

15th  Adelaide Outlaws 33rd Birthday 

21st  Scoot Back Squares Footy Night   Wild Frontier Closed 

27th   SASDS Committee meeting 

28th  Scoot Back Squares Closed 

29th—30th SARDA Dance Festival 

30th  Sunset Twirlers Closed 

October 

 

7th     Wild Frontier Picnic at Mannum 

10th    Adelaide Outlaws Plus Closed 

12th    Wild Frontier AGM & Dance    

            Scoot Back Squares Come & Try Night 

12th—14th Paddle Steamers 10th Birthday Weekend 

16th    Sunset Twirlers Flower Power 

20th    Yorke Promenaders & Wild Frontier Weda Helawi Halfway Dance 

            SARDA  Dance 

25th    SASDS Committee meeting 

26th    Scoot Back Squares Halloween Dance 

27th    Kannella Squares 43rd Birthday 

29th    Adelaide Outlaws Halloween Dance 

DIARY DATES 
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Sadly I missed the recent Scoot Backs Squares crossdress night, but sounds like 

a lot of fun. 

Scotty and I travelled to Naracoorte to join in the celebrations of  Acey Squares 

12th birthday, Chris and Alan made us feel very welcome to their Club, once again 

congratulations. 

In August we said good-bye to fellow dancer, Zaree Sullivan, who sadly passed 

away, she danced with Paddle Steamers in Port Elliot and was a fantastic person 

to know. 

Karen and I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Convention committee 

for all their efforts Stephen Janes, Rosemary Wood, Mervin Hier, Scotty Scott, 

Thelma McCue, Terri and Ralph Pearce and Jeff Seidel plus the helpers  Wendy 

Hier,  April and Angela Nicholls. For those who traveled from interstate thank you 

also and I hope you had a safe trip back home. Thank you to the callers and 

cuers, fantastic job, you put on great music for us to dance to. Plus a big thank 

you to Scottys son Terry for managing the music and giving up his time for the 

weekend. Thank you Scotty and Stephen for providing the supper for Saturday 

night, also Scottys friend Martin for  helping Terri and Ralph in the kitchen, it was 

fantastic tucker by all. And finally a BIG thank you to Mel Wilkerson for a great 

weekend.  

We hope you all enjoyed the convention and hope to see you at Naracoorte next 

year.  

Don't forget the Adelaide Outlaws Birthday on the 15th September which is a    

Saturday night at the Macedonian Hall. They are celebrating their 33rd birthday, I 

hope everyone enjoys themselves. I will be absent due to travelling commitments. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  Vice President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
By the time you’re reading this the State Convention will be over. We hope 

everyone who attended had a fantastic, fun time and enjoyed meeting up with old 

friends and making new ones. Many thanks to the Convention Committee – Karen & 

Murray Dempsey, Stephen Janes, Peter Scott, Rose Wood, Mervyn Hier, Terri and 

Ralph Pearce. 

We’re excited about next years Convention in Naracoorte and look forward to 

publishing regular updates from the Conveners Alan & Chris Hall.  

The Round Up change to digital format has obviously been well received as the 

majority of members have opted to receive their Round Up by email. 

At our last meeting, Don tabled the Statement of Receipts & Accounts for the year 

ending June 30
th
, while Karen reported new memberships increased by thirty, very 

welcome news. 

Other business included information gathering for the 2019 Calendar from Clubs , 

looking at the Square Dance dress code in relation to shoes and ordering more 

Mainstream Learner books to be available for distribution to Clubs.  

Cheers, Pauline 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK 
It was with great sadness that we heard of Zaree Sullivans passing, Maryka and I 

had great fondness for Zaree and her dedication to Square Dancing, I particularly  

remember Zaree convincing us to come down to Goolwa to participate in the   

Goolwa Alive  parade which involved us dancing on the back of a moving truck with 

Milton McKenzie calling, she even hosted us at her home to ensure that we were 

on time!  

Upcoming birthdays in this issue with Adelaide Outlaws and Kannella Squares 

clocking up the years and look for additional information on Paddle Steamers 10th 

birthday included as a separate flyer. Round dancers also have their annual festival 

late this month. 

Finally add to your diary the Society AGM in October starting with a meal at the 

Junction Bistro. 

 

Cheers 

Stephen 
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Come join us for a meal, then stay and 
have your say at our Annual General 

Meeting 

 

Thursday, 25 October 2018  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Meal 6.30pm                               Meeting 8.00pm  

 

At the Junction Bistro, 470 ANZAC Hwy, Camden Park. 

 

Meeting Order of Business 

1.   Confirmation of minutes from the previous Annual General Meeting (to be 
included in the October Round Up) 

2.   Consideration of the accounts and reports of the Committee and Auditor. 

3.   The election of Vice President, Secretary and Publicity Officer.  

4.   The appointment of an Auditor. 

5.   Any other business requiring consideration by the Society in General Meeting 
for which notification has been given. 

 

The following must be received in writing by the Secretary by not later than 26 
September 2018. 

 
• The names of all financial members proposed or submitting themselves for 

election as officers. 

• Notice of any matter any members desire to bring forward. 

• Notices of Motion to alter, add or rescind any part of the Constitution. 

Submissions can be sent by email to sasds.sec@gmail.com or by post to PO BOX 

6412 HALIFAX STREET SA 5000 

mailto:sasds.sec@gmail.com
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South Australian Square Dance Society 

Nomination Form (AGM 2018) 

 

 

We hereby nominate ____________________________________________ 

                    (Name of Nominee) 

for the Position of_______________________________________________ 

              (Position) 

Nominated by: _________________________________________________ 

                   (Name of Nominator) 

Seconded by: _________________________________________________ 

                   (Name of Seconder) 

Note that nominee, nominator & seconder must be financial members of the 

Society 

Please ensure this form reaches the Secretary no later than 26 September, 2018. 

VALE ZAREE SULLIVAN 

  

Zaree Sullivan was the founder of Paddle 

Steamer Square Dance Club and sadly 

passed away after a 3 month battle with 

illness on 3rd August. 

She will always be remembered for her 

welcoming smile, sense of fun,  

and her concern for others and especially 

animals. 

Condolences to her family who meant so 

much to her. 

Your Square Dance family will miss you 

so much. May you rest in peace. 

Forever in our hearts 

Paddle Steamer Square Dance Group 
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Hi everyone. Our recent intake of learners is now past the 
“come and try” stage, enjoying the discovery of learning more 
movements and dancing with our club helpers. Thanks to 
those who offer their time to dance with them. 
 
Our Fathers’ Day dance is just upon us and we look forward to 
a enjoyable night with a blue theme, some “fatherly” wall 
decorations and let’s enjoy a savoury basket supper. 
 
This month - September - sees our 33rd Birthday with a 

Rock’n’Roll theme.  Dress like it was the 50s. So girls find some bobby socks and 
don a neck scarf and boys - narrow ties or neck scarves, boldly coloured or white 
shirts. We will have a mixed program of some Plus followed by mostly Mainstream 
and you are all invited. Note the date this year - a week earlier than usual on Sat 
15th September. Oh, and it will be a basket supper too. Love to see you there! See 
the advert for details. 

 
Looking ahead, our annual Hallowe’en Dance will be at the end of October, on 

the 29th. See the advert for details. 
 

 
www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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Where has this year gone?  By the time you read this newsletter 
our 12

th
 birthday will have been along with the SA state conven-

tion for this year.  More extensive report next newsletter.  

We can now let you all know that the 2019 SA State Convention 
will be held in Naracoorte.  We look forward to your support and 
for you to enjoy a weekend away doing what you love with some 

fantastic live callers from far and wide.  Please put it in your diaries and book       
accommodation early.  

At the time or writing this report there is still some procrastination as to when our 
13

th
 birthday will be.  We will have run a survey at our birthday which hopefully will 

give us the answer. Stay tuned as we have a few options up our sleeves. Congratu-
lations to John and Lynette on the birth of grandson Henry to Nicole and husband.  

Happy dancing as we lead into the festive season once 
again.  
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Firstly welcome back Mari from the USA, its good to see her back 
once again, Mari was saying the weather in California is a lot 
warmer then Adelaide.  
As you know Brett and Lyn have gone overseas for six weeks, we 
hope they have a great time. Anne and Roger are also going 
away soon, we wish them a safe trip. Cannot wait to see all the 
travellers back.  

On a sad note our thoughts and prayers are with Paddle Steamers, friends and 
family of the lovely Zaree, she will be sadly missed by us all.  
Our Saturday night dance was great, thank you to those people who braved the 
cold, wet weather and joined us. From 7.30pm there was some C's and Plus with 
A's mixed into it. Well done to Helen, Stephen and Maryka who learnt some A 
movements, we might see then coming to A's ;) 
When this Round Up comes out Allan Nicholls will have had heart surgery to re-
solve irregularities with his heart. All the best Allan and good luck, hope to see you 
at the Club when you are back on to your feet. 
Just a reminder that our 43rd Birthday is coming up, full details on the next page. 
 
April 
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C’s 1 -  6pm -  7pm 

A’s -  7pm -  8pm 

Plus 8pm 

Please Bring Supper! 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Saturday, 27th October 
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In early July we held an American Night which was certainly 
a blend of stars & stripes with an array of red, white & blue 
hats, hair, skirts & neckties. The President of U.S.A. would 
have been proud of our patriotic effort! Les provided us with 
a multitude of American favourites, including 'Cowboy' & af-

ter encouragement or maybe a little goading he went for & reached the high note. It 
was brilliant. Thankfully he was able to soothe his vocal cords with a glass of water 
after Deidre realised he needed this & rushed to his aid.  
The above must have been too much fun because the next week we named it 
'Crazy Night' even though it wasn't a theme night. Milton was just as bewildered as 
we were as basic steps, moves & formations went haywire. Nothing went to plan. It 
was totally out of character. We couldn't stop laughing!!!! 
Congratulations to S.A.S.D S. for another well organised & inclusive dance held on 
Saturday, July 14th. These events need people to do the work & we are extremely 
fortunate to have dedicated & interested personnel to make events like this hap-
pen. 
On August 3rd we were closed but it enabled Ros, Mark & Penny to attend the 'A' 
Southern Cross weekend at Yarraville in Melbourne. We are fortunate to gain from 
their experience as they continually access other events to practise & retain their 
high skill level. 
It's hard to believe at the moment but 'Swing Into Spring' is our 10th Birthday cele-
bration weekend from 12th to 14th October. The registration brochure is out now & 
an early bird price is available until August 31st. 
Many people will be upset, sad & devastated that our founding member, Ms Zaree 
Sullivan, passed away on August 3

rd
. Her commitment to our Club will not be for-

gotten & neither will her enthusiasm for life, her strong faith & her love of animals. 
She was a joy to be around & has left a void in our square dancing world.  

July was a good break for Jacqueline and I as the club was 
closed, but we did visit Scootback Squares,  Whyalla Twirlers 
and York Promenaders.  

After attending Scootback Squares one week we drove north 
and visited Gladstone to check out the old Gaol. After driving 

around to Whyalla where I called for the dancers enjoyment we drove back to Kadi-
na for some Square Dancing with Yorke Promenaders.  We had a wonderful night 
of dancing.  

 On Tuesday 7th August JVC Square Dance was back and we had to dance with a 
two couple mini square. Thank you to Barry from Adelaide Outlaws for helping us 
out. On the 14

th
 we danced a full square. We had a look at Spin Chain Thru and 

Spin the Top.   

Happy Dancing Everyone  

Jacqueline and John. 
https://jvcsquaredance.com 

https://jvcsquaredance.com
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History of Paddle Steamer Square Dance Group Inc 

Zaree Sullivan opened the club in 2008 with the help of Ken Overton.  Milton 

McKenzie took over calling in 2009.  We danced in Chris Hawkins lounge room 

until we hired a hall at Currency Creek.  

 2011 Milton arranged for our first dressed set at the National in Darwin. He learnt 

how to sew with his new pink sewing machine, making the entire dress set.  We 

moved to the more centrally located Institute at Port Elliot  

The club incorporated in 2012 and operated as a tape/CD club (with help from 

Chris and Allan at Naracoorte) using a household stereo at the hall. Ros Turnbull 

and Penny Collingwood ran the tapes and began a new learners class.  Special 

thank you to our music guru Grayham Smith for his help. Don Headon then took 

over running the tapes for mainstream while Ros continued teaching the learners. 

2013 Les Tulloch began calling alternate weeks. Milton McKenzie called monthly.  

Ivan Cooke called occasionally while Ros continued to teach the learners.  John 

Casey called once per month from May until October 2013.The club graduated 

three dancers, Don Headon, Chris Hawkins and Jacqueline Baumgartner.   With 

the aid of a Local Council grant the club purchased a Hilton and Yak Stack.   

 2015  Eight dancers graduated  Charlene Wright, Elizabeth, Elijah & Joshua 

Shepherd, Deidre Solly, Faye Payne, Darrell Nixon and Pam Ferguson.  From 

March to November John Casey called for the club.  

2017   Peter Jarvis graduated. Chris Browning offered to call once a month giving 

our dancers the experience of 3 different callers per month and tapes rarely.  This 

allowed Ros Turnbull more time to concentrate on pursuing her interest in learning 

to call.   

 2018 Paddle Steamers will celebrate its’ 10
th
 year as a club with guest caller Mike 

Davey from Victoria. 

Miscellaneous 

We have participated in public events such as Goolwa Alive, The Port Elliot Show, 

Christmas parades.  We have demonstrated Square Dancing at Adare Church, 

Retirement Villages, Nursing Homes and the Shopping Centre at Goolwa.   

Enjoying monthly fun theme nights including a cow milking competition on our cow 

cup night. Conducted social outings such as a BBQ and lunches and small work-

shops.  Being a tourist area we encourage visitors to watch and have a try.  

We appreciate the numerous visiting dancers from interstate and overseas, includ-

ing Allen Kerr from Canberra calling for us.  Thank you to dancers and callers who 

have supported us. Jeff Seidel has presented several workshops.  

We currently dance at the The Port Elliot Institute, 16 The Strand, Port Elliot on 
Friday nights with Learners 7pm-8pm and Mainstream 8pm onwards. 
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All is well  with the Pine City Twirlers.  

We are looking forward to Acey Squares birthday celebrations. 
Most of the club is going and it will be good to catch up with 
friends from away.  

The  club is organising a dancing weekend on the 14th & 15th of 
September at the Southend caravan park. Last years weekend was enjoyed by all 
who attended and I am sure it will be the case again this year.  

This photo shows three club 
members who have celebrated 
their 70th birthday recently. A 
good milestone to reach and 
hope the birthdays continue. 
Kathy is on the left with Trevor 
and Shirley. 

The organising of our 35th  
birthday celebrations is continu-
ing. 

Hello everyone, hope you are managing to keep warm.  Our 
small band of learners are progressing and thankyou to those 
who come early to help – the more squares the better as it 
helps to mix people around.   

Everyone certainly kept warm on our Hot Soup Night which 
was very successful.  Not only because of the very tasty soups 

on offer but with good calling from Jeff, Scotty & Ian everyone was kept moving and 
the shared bracket for the last dance was well received. It was great to see so 
many of our friends from Scoot Back Squares including some of their Learners and 
there were 5-6 squares up most of the time. The four soups were so popular there 
was nothing left and the pots were practically licked clean – well done and 
thankyou to those who made the soups.  

Our Father’s Day dance is at the end of August, so we will report on that next time. 
Don’t forget we will be closed on Friday 21

st
 September to visit Scoot Back 

Squares for their Footy Night & we hope as many of you as possible will be able to 
join us at their club.  Please mark your diaries – we have moved our AGM this year 
from October to 9th November.  We hope you will come to support your hard-
working committee and hear about what’s been happening; as well as for the piz-
zas – see notice next issue for details. 

 

Happy dancing, 

Jenny. www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Scootback/Wild Frontier Soup Night 
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http://yorkepromenaders.tk/ 

Another pretty quiet month gone by. Roger slipped off to 

Tasmania for a couple of weeks holiday and a few other ab-

sentee’s had  Scotty down on the floor calling and dancing 

to make up a square. Everyone should be back next week 

so hopefully we will be firing on all 8 again. 

With the State Convention done and dusted and our third birthday behind us we 

get to have a bit of a spell until October.  

On Saturday the 20th October Wild Frontier and Yorke Promenaders are holding 

the Weda Helawi Halfway Dance at the Port Parham Social Club. We have Keith 

Lethbridge (if you missed dancing with Keith at the 2017 State Convention this 

would be a good chance to rectify the situation) coming over to call for us, and I 

am sure that we can get him to do a recital or two, and no doubt he will keep us 

entertained with some fun dancing. The Port Parham Social Club, although a little 

off the beaten track, serves good reasonably priced meals so dinner will start at 

6:00pm and the dancing at 7:30pm. The dance is open to everyone who would 

like to join in and tickets can be  purchased from Jeff Seidel, Scotty Scott or Karen 

Dempsey…….sorry, but tickets will not be available at the door. 

Hope that you all enjoyed the convention and caught up with all your old friends 

and maybe made some new acquaintances. 

Cheers & happy dancing until next time. Scotty 

Recently club members went to the Whistling Cat Café for a 
delicious meal and some dancing.  Many thanks to Julie and 
staff for staying open for us and providing great food.   

Get well to several of our members who are currently under 
the weather, we wish you all a speedy recovery. 

Looking to keep beginners progressing along nicely thanks to our angels. 

Congratulations to Acey Squares on their 12
th
 birthday week-end. 

The Two Amigos 

 

 

A surprise for Andrea Souter at the 
Acey Squares birthday, her Club 
shield for 10 years of calling in South 
Australia, presented by A/President 
Murray Dempsey. 

Ed 

http://yorkepromenaders.tk/
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http://sunsettwirlers.com/ 

We were all saddened to hear of the passing of Zaree Sulli-

van from Paddlesteamer Squares.  Zaree was a regular visi-

tor to our club in particular the Christmas break ups and birth-

day’s and special nights,  we will miss her. 

Les will be travelling to Melbourne for a week to visit his mum 

en-route to call at the Tasmanian Square Dance Society Dance in Hobart.  John 

Casey has agreed to call rather than close the club on 18th September.  Thank 

you John in advance for your help. 

Our charity night is on 25 September (please see advertisement for details) . The 

charity is the Lions Hearing Dog Centre in Hahndorf.  Check out the ad for some 

amazing details on exactly what it takes to train a hearing dog and also the bene-

fits to both the people and the dogs themselves.  The centre also runs open days, 

Anne and I have been to one and it is a wonderful experience if you can spare a 

few hours. 

At the time of writing we are on the eve of our next learners class starting (see ad-

vertisement below).  We are keeping the class open for 6 weeks so it is not too 

late to start. If you know of any friends who would like to learn bring them along. 

  

Happy dancing from Anne & Les 

Flower Power 
Dance  

 

Tuesday 16 October 2018 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

Dancing from 7pm  
 

Tea & Coffee Provided 
Monte Carlo & Raffle 

Come dressed the part 
get out those  

hippie clothes again 
 

Peace Man 

Learners 
Class 

 

Has commenced but not too 
late to start 

Tuesdays 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

Dancing from 7pm  

New Dancers welcome  to start  any-
time up to & including 18 September 

2018 

http://sunsettwirlers.com/
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Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

Dancing starts 7pm Learners, 8pm Mainstream 

Tea & Coffee Supplied, bring a plate for supper 
Raffle & Monte Carlo 
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At time of writing we are looking forward to the State Convention, at 

the time of reading this, it should be  all be over. Let's hope it was a 

great success.  

The Committee all worked very hard to bring you a good weekend. I 

congratulate them. In the Round Dance time I programmed 96 

dances that were shared between seven Cuers. I kept level of danc-

es lower, so that the vast majority could do most of the dances, so I hope they en-

joyed the sessions. I must a say big thank you to all the Cuers, they were kept on a 

pretty tight schedule.  

The next big event for us is the up coming Festival in September, where once again 

we will have Paula and Warwick from Queensland, and Alex and Sheena from New 

Zealand join us with demonstrations and teach sessions to look forward to and of 

course our Choreographers Showcase,  which we all enjoy. This year it will be held 

at the Flinders Park  Community Centre on Grange Road. 

Both our Friday Night and Sunday classes have been working on all Convention 

dances and now will work on the Festival programme. Till next time 

Regards Thelma 

Great fun has been had this month, with most danc-

ers having danced the Basic/Mainstream levels.  Now 

comes the time for perfecting the execution of said 

moves. Fun, fitness and frivolity is the main reason 

we started Square Dancing again in Whyalla and it's proving to be just that.   

We hope that everyone had a fantastic State Convention. With a five week break in 

Whyalla, we're reading up on definitions and having constant contact with each  

other.  Starting up again on September 17th will just give us six dance nights until 

the Halloween dress dance.  We're looking forward to that immensely.  

Until we return, Happy Dancing to everyone ,  Shirley and David 

We have had a busy few weeks at Scootback with our mid year dinner, 

forty people enjoyed our roast dinner and various dessert options. 

Our combined evening with Wild Frontier was a wonderful evening as 

we danced and smelt the delicious soups cooking. We enjoyed the 

hospitality and look forward to Wild Frontier coming to our footy fever 

night!  

Our recent cross dress evening which was a lot of fun as most of us 

dressed up for the occasion and created a very funny evening of dancing.  

We have had a few visitors from various clubs which is always nice and gives the 

dancers some different voices and company while dancing.  

Keep warm and have fun,   

De Square Lady 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue JVC Squares 

Weekly 1:30pm 

John Casey Victor Harbour Snr. 

Citizens 

17-19 Torrens St,  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0400 611 211 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Thu Allabout Squares 

Weekly 7:00pm 

 

Andrea Braun Mt Gambier 

Contact Andrea 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0417 509 144 

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Port Elliot Institute 

16 The Strand, Port 

Elliot  

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Sat Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 2.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 

Weekly 8pm 

Graham  

Elliott 

Macedonian Hall 

148 Crittenden Rd, Findon 

Mainstream 

8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 

Weekly 7pm A Level 
8pm Plus               

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

A’s & Plus 

8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7-8pm 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 

0484233826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 

Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 

Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 

8353 1749 

 

Thu Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 

0484233826 

Fri Wild Frontier 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7pm-8pm 

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 

8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 

Rutter 

St Johns Anglican Church 

Church Street, Salisbury 

Mainstream 

0408 964 466 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 5pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 3 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 6.30 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 2 to 3+ 

0484233826 

Wed Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 4 to 6 

0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Thelma McCue 

Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 

Cassie St, Collinswood 

Phase 4 to 5 

8261 8128 
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The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President    

Vice President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Secretary Pauline Ottaway sasds.sec@gmail.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Treasurer Don Stephens 8445 2580 jandon21@bigpond.com 

Round Up Editor Stephen Janes 0410009382 sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Committee & Club Representatives: 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutla

ws.com 

Kannella Squares Alistair Kennedy 0411 197386 @senet.com.au 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 lest11@bigpond.com 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott   

Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary 

 PO Box 6412, Halifax St, Adelaide 5000 

Articles for Round Up: sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares    

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 0419864748  scotty.scott@internode.on.net  

JVC Square Dance John Casey 0400611211 jvcasey@hotmail.com  

SACA Jeff Seidel  jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

SARDA    

State Convention 

Convenor’s 

Alan & Chris Hall  0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Australian National Square Dance Convention Board member: Jeff Seidel  

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator  Jeff Seidel   Board Member Graham Elliott 

National Bodies 

mailto:sasds.roundup@gmail.com

